

## Jack and Jonnie Hunt SERVING WITH Mission Aeroservices

WORLD WIDE NEW TESTAMENT BAPTIST MISSIONS

100 Canaan Lane New Bern, NC 28562-3713 missionaero@coastalnet.com June-August 2005

Dear Co-Laborers in Christ,

"For my strength is made perfect in weakness..." 2 Corinthians 12:9 We can surely identify with the Apostle Paul, as time and again we are reminded that we are most limited in the strength of our flesh. Yes, the arm of flesh will fail us. If we are to accomplish any lasting work, we know that it must be in the strength and leadership of our Lord Jesus. Let us all seek His strength, and do His bidding in these days with joy.

Well, summer has arrived at the speed of heat, literally, and though we remain busy with flight training and aircraft maintenance, we have the added annual ritual of mowing grass at home and on the airfield. The finish-mower we purchased last year has been a great help in this regard as the grass looks much better and takes less time to cut.

Missionary Larry Sexton was with us for just over two weeks and we made good progress on the flight training for his Instrument rating. He will be finishing his training closer to home due to time constraints. It was a joy to work with this veteran missionary to Honduras and Mexico. Bro Tore did a great job of rearranging his instrument panel, actually making a new one, and also adding an intercom and a low vacuum warning light. The instrument rating and these panel improvements will make flying even safer and more practical, as well as more comfortable... as he and his wife can now talk at a normal volume with less outside noise interference while wearing headsets.

Another blessing was having missionaries Earl Malpass and Dave Crispell with us recently. Bro Earl was getting some Instrument refresher time on the simulator, as well as prepping for his Multi-Engine rating, again on the simulator saving much expensive flight time. They had just flown in from Alaska, and there were a few things that needed attention on Bro. Earl's Cessna 206. A cargo pod had been added, so we needed to do a new "weight and balance" sheet by weighing the airplane, and do some tweaking of the prop governor. > Lord willing we will be flying up to Oshkosh, Wisconsin with Bro. Earl for the "Meeting in the Air" on July 27th. It is an annual missionary aviation oriented conference held at Wyldewood Baptist Church. What a great blessing it is to fellowship with some of the Lord's choice servants. The following week Jack will be instructing in the annual "Flight Camp", and Jonnie will be home "holding the fort" in the office.

Prayer Requests: > Please pray that all those going to Oshkosh will have traveling mercies to and from the "Meeting in the Air", and that the Lord will give safety and blessing with the eighteen young men attending the flight camp. Pray also that the Lord will empower the speakers in all the services, and that the Lord Jesus will be honored and glorified! > Pray for the Lord to bless in the leading of additional staff to Mission Aero in the months ahead. > For fruit in our witness and the winning of precious souls. May our Lord bless and use you dear folks as you faithfully labor in your area for Him!

( Jack + Jonnie

Under His' Wings,